

From: [Jardine, Kevin EAO:EX](#)
To: [Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX](#)
Cc: [Bailey, Scott EAO:EX](#)
Subject: Re: CBYG: McKerracher - Bingay mine opposition
Date: January 12, 2018 10:44:57 AM

Yes, Caelie, it's in the early stages of the EA. In the normal course of things, we wouldn't anticipate receiving the completed Application from company for a minimum of nine months.

Should it be accepted at that time, it would then enter the 180-day (six month) assessment process. So, should the EA proceed, we most likely won't likely see the referral until mid-2019.

Here's the link to the project page: <https://projects.eao.gov.bc.ca/p/bingay-main-coal/detail>

Rgds,
K.
250-361-6753

On Jan 12, 2018, at 10:35 AM, Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX <Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Hi Kevin,
Just wondering if this proposal has received EA approval yet?
Thanks,
Caelie
From: tno@gov.bc.ca [<mailto:tno@gov.bc.ca>]
Sent: Friday, January 12, 2018 8:18 AM
Subject: CBYG: McKerracher - Bingay mine opposition
CBYG (CBC Prince George)

12-Jan-2018 07:32

Quoted: Bob Keating, Dean McKerracher, David French



Copyright

TNO...

This e-mail is a service provided by Government Communications and Public Engagement and is only intended for the original addressee. All content is the copyrighted property of a third party creator of the material. Copying, retransmitting, redistributing, selling, licensing, or emailing the material to any third party or any employee of the Province who is not authorized to access the material is prohibited.

From: [Kennedy, Karla ENV:EX](#)
To: [Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX](#)
Cc: [Zacharias, Mark ENV:EX](#); [Gooderham, Coleen E ENV:EX](#)
Subject: RE: Follow-up: Call with MLA Rick Glumac re: Anmore Sewage Issue
Date: January 16, 2018 10:42:17 AM

Yes. Info can be shared.

-----Original Message-----

From: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX
Sent: Tuesday, January 16, 2018 10:16 AM
To: Kennedy, Karla ENV:EX
Cc: Zacharias, Mark ENV:EX; Gooderham, Coleen E ENV:EX
Subject: Re: Follow-up: Call with MLA Rick Glumac re: Anmore Sewage Issue

MLA Glumac is asking if he can share this information publicly.

Thanks,
Caelie

Sent from my iPhone

> On Jan 12, 2018, at 3:55 PM, Kennedy, Karla ENV:EX <Karla.Kennedy@gov.bc.ca> wrote:
>
> Hi Caelie,
>
> In follow-up to the call with MLA Glumac today, attached are three documents that may be of interest to the member:
>
>
> · The November 23, 2017 Inspection Report/Pollution Abatement Order
>
> · The Action Plan submitted to the Ministry by the qualified professional on October 1, 2017 in response to the March 7, 2017 Warning Letter
>
> · The qualified professional results of soil testing for Sept 2017. This document contains a map of sample locations with a table of E.coli numbers (MPN/g – Most Probable Number) on page 4. This document may be the one of most interest.
>
> I'll be in touch with Brady early next week to get an update on the status of the action plan from the qualified professional (it's due on Monday) and be sure to keep you apprised of how this plays out.
>
> Any questions or concerns, let me know.
>
> Thank you,
>
> Karla Kennedy
> Manager, Executive Operations
> Deputy Minister's Office
> Ministry of Environment and Climate Change Strategy
> Office: 778-698-9306 Mobile *new*: 778-584-1684
> Email: Karla.Kennedy@gov.bc.ca<<mailto:Karla.Kennedy@gov.bc.ca>>
>
>
>

> <2017-11-23_IL_OR_71030.pdf>

> <Anmore Action Plan Response Oct 12 2017.pdf> <AE Anmore Results for
> Sept 2017.pdf>

From: Heyman, George ENV:EX
To: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX
Cc: Plecas, Bobbi ENV:EX; Heyman, George
Subject: Re: NR_Spills_Regs_Phase2_Jan_2018_Draft_13 (2) (2)
Date: January 23, 2018 2:12:47 PM

either works - the second version is simpler and cleaner

Sent from my iPad

On Jan 23, 2018, at 2:06 PM, Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX <Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

My edits from MGH on the final line are...

<!--[if !supportLists]-->•<!--[endif]-->Restrictions on the increase of diluted bitumen (“dilbit”) transportation until the behaviour of spilled bitumen and options to fully mitigate spills can be better understood and there is certainty regarding the ability to adequately mitigate spills.

We just talked some more and he’s proposing the following:

<!--[if !supportLists]-->•<!--[endif]-->Restrictions on the increase of diluted bitumen (“dilbit”) transportation until there is certainty regarding the ability to adequately mitigate spills.

Does that work Minister?

From: Plecas, Bobbi ENV:EX
Sent: Tuesday, January 23, 2018 1:59 PM
To: Heyman, George ENV:EX; 'Heyman, George'; Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX
Subject: NR_Spills_Regs_Phase2_Jan_2018_Draft_13 (2) (2)
Updated based on our discussions at lunch.

From: jaime.sanchez@bcfn.ca
To: [Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX](#)
Cc: "Maureen Buchan"
Subject: RE: Special chiefs assembly in March
Date: January 26, 2018 7:37:21 AM
Importance: High

Hi Caelie,

This is great. Thanks again for the call and for confirming.

For the BCFN Special Chiefs Assembly, it will be held at the Ramada in Prince George. It's a 2-day session starting Thurs. March 8, ending Fri. March 9.

We can earmark Fri. March 9 sometime between 10:30 to 11:30 AM for the Minister to speak about EA and Climate Change – we'll most likely ensure too that we have a report out to the Chiefs from the FNEMC (Dave Porter or other TBD) to compliment the Ministers' talk. Perhaps we can plan to have an announcement regarding the committee and this joint work on the EA reform, if it hasn't happened before this date. We have also confirmed Minister Farnsworth and Minister Fraser to attend on Friday – we've invited the Premier as well, and several federal Ministers.

Also, based on our call yesterday, I have the following items as a follow up:

1. Ensure funding to FNEMC is prioritised for the EA engagement and regulatory discussions – Regional Chief is concerned that the BCEAO is creating unnecessary barriers;
2. Secure frequency of meetings/calls between RC and Minister Heyman – perhaps we can consider a monthly scheduled check in call? Say every first Tuesday of the month? As this EA reform process is going to move quickly, this could be beneficial to ensure leadership can resolve high level issues if they come up;
3. Meeting with BC climate change lead (DM) to discuss partnership and co-organizing/hosting a climate change summit in 2018. We would also like to discuss some other partnerships with BC regarding climate change; we'll be working on some engagement with First Nations in BC to provide them support and information.

Let me know if I missed anything above. I'll be back in PST time today...

Regards,

Jaime Sanchez, MCIP RPP

Special Advisor to the Regional Chief

BC Assembly of First Nations

www.bcfnc.ca

Cell: 250-713-1129

Email: jaime.sanchez@bcfn.ca

From: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX [<mailto:Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca>]

Sent: January 25, 2018 12:02 PM

To: 'jaime.sanchez@bcfn.ca'

Subject: Special chiefs assembly in March

Hi Jaime,

Thanks for the call yesterday.

Minister Heyman would love to come to speak about EA and climate change on Friday March 9.

Can you let us know the time and location?

Thanks!

Caelie

Caelie Frampton

Senior Ministerial Assistant, Ministry of Environment and Climate Change Strategy

778.678.2028

From: [Maguire, Maeve LASS:EX](#)
To: [Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX](#)
Subject: Re: Rezoning application information
Date: January 30, 2018 10:32:14 PM

Thanks Caelie. That's been my understanding too. Eveline connected me with Tim Renneberg but I've heard nothing back from him. Perhaps they will respond if it comes from you! (

Maeve

On 2018-01-30, 10:10 PM, "Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX" <Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Thanks Maeve, I've been passing this on to the MA in FLNROD named Kenn, because my understand is that they have the most jurisdiction on this one.

Caelie

Sent from my iPhone

> On Jan 30, 2018, at 4:42 PM, Maguire, Maeve <Maeve.Maguire@leg.bc.ca> wrote:
>
> Hi Caelie,
>
> Sonia asked me to forward this email to you. It is a summary of the Cowichan Bay rezoning application from CVRD staff.
>
> Thank you!
>
> Maeve
>
> From: Rob Conway <rconway@cvrd.bc.ca>
> Date: Friday, January 26, 2018 at 4:34 PM
> To: "Maguire, Maeve" <Maeve.Maguire@leg.bc.ca>
> Cc: Ross Blackwell <RBlackwell@cvrd.bc.ca>
> Subject: Follow up from yesterday's meeting
>
> Good Day Ms. Maguire
>
> Further to yesterday's meeting with Sonia Fustenau, MLA, I would like provide an update on the status of the rezoning application by Tidal Harmony Holdings Ltd. to rezone a portion of the causeway at Cowichan Bay to permit marine-related manufacturing.
>
> This application was initially submitted to the CVRD in August of 2016. The application was subsequently amended and supplemented by the applicant, and was not sufficiently complete to be referred to government agencies and the Area D Advisory Planning Commission (APC) until April of 2017. On April 26, 2017 the application was referred out, and the CVRD has since received referral responses from the APC and the majority of government agency recipients. Following review of the application by the APC, the applicants commissioned an Environmental Management Plan to provide additional information about the environmental condition of the causeway and potential impacts and mitigation measures related to the proposed land use change. The Environmental Management Plan took a number of months to prepare and was received by the CVRD in November of 2017.
>
> One of the key agencies that received the application referral was the Cowichan Estuary Environmental Management Plan Committee (CEEMP Committee). This Committee has not yet reviewed or commented on the application. A meeting of the CEEMP Committee was scheduled for mid December, but was cancelled by the Chair

(Ron Diederichs) at the request of one of the CEEMP members (Cowichan Tribes). Our understanding is that a meeting would be re-scheduled for early 2018, but I have not received confirmation of the new meeting date. This application has not proceeded to the CVRD's Electoral Area Services Committee (EASC) because we have been awaiting the CEEMP Committee input on the application. If that input is not forthcoming soon, staff will be obligated to present the application without EASC input.

>

> A second issue that is interfering with the progress of the rezoning application is that the applicants have been unable to obtain authorization from the Province to pursue the zoning amendment. The subject causeway is on filled foreshore for which the Province has issued a Crown Land lease. The CVRD's rezoning procedures require that the land owner (the Province) authorize Tidal Harmony Holdings to pursue the zoning amendment on its behalf. We have been informed by the applicant that they have been unable to obtain written authorization from the Provincial agency that administers the lease (Ministry of Forest, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development) for the rezoning application. I have spoken to Annette Bailey at MFNRORD about this matter and she confirmed that the Ministry was not prepared to authorize the application at this time. The rezoning application cannot be considered by the CVRD Board until the Provincial authorization is provided and the CVRD will not be able to continue processing the application if the Province does not authorize Tidal Harmony Holdings to pursue the rezoning.

>

> For your information I have attached a copy of the Cowichan Estuary Environmental Management Plan and Order in Council 1652.

>

> If you have further questions regarding the application, or require additional information, please contact me at your convenience.

>

> Best Regards

>

> Rob

>

>

> Rob Conway, MCIP, RPP

> Manager, Development Services Division

> Land Use Services Department

> Cowichan Valley Regional District

> Phone: (250) 746-2618

> Fax: (250) 746-2621

> e-mail: rconway@cvrd.bc.ca

>

>

>

>